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Please let us know the time and date of events in April  and May for the next              

edition of  Village Life by no later than Wednesday 13th March 2019 

If you send us an article for the next edition, please bear in mind that it will be            

delivered at the end of March, so any events you report on will have happened before 

then.  If you want to mention any upcoming events or activities please make sure they 

are in April and May (or later). 

    

Tues 5th 
WI 

Sharon Bowness—Spinning 
St Martins Institute 7.30pm 

Sun 10th Work Day/Green Gym Colliery Entrance 1:30pm 

Tues 12th IMMC Meeting St Martins Centre 7:30pm 

Wed 13th 
Weston Rhyn Gardening Club 

Propagation 
Weston Rhyn Institute  7.30pm 

Turs 14th St Martins Parish Council St Martins Centre 7:00pm 

    

Thurs 21st 
Leo Smith – Lapwings and       
Curlews – (2018 survey) 

St Martins Centre 7:30pm 

    

    

What’s on in March 2019 
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reception@stmartins3-16.org                                01691 776500                                        www.stmartins3-16.org 

St Martins School 
 

It has been  very busy  last term with lots of enrichment activities for our students from the    

fantastic mining themed work we have undertaken 

with our village and neighbouring schools, to  school 

trips to Chirk Castle, Liverpool Museum and Malaga.   

One of the high lights of last term was our mining 

themed project with Criftins, Gobowen and Weston 

Rhyn Schools.  We led the project which involved a 

visit to Blists’ Hill, talks given by ex miners about life 

as a miner, field trip to Ifton Meadows to study the 

geography of the site and culminated in a float at 

the Oswestry Parade!  The children (and staff!) looked great dressed as miners from all eras 

from Victorian child miners of the 1880’s to miners from the 1980’s.  They sang the                   

remembrance song that had been sung at the unveiling of the miners statue.  

This term  is just as packed!  A theme for the term is careers - we will be taking part in various 

careers events both in school and further afield, including hosting our own careers fair which 

was a huge     success last year.  If any local companies would like to get involved with careers 

please contact the school.   

My ‘Open house’ is on Monday’s at 2.20pm, so please pop in if you have any questions or    

comments.            Ms Lovecy  
 

You may have noticed when looking at the school awards in the Hub that we have a           

Mountaineering ice pick - this was    

donated to the school by ex-student 

Roy Francis who used it to get to the    

summit of Everest.  He has since been 

in to school to present us with other 

items from his expedition and to talk 

to year 10 about his work in Nepal. 

We hope to display the items in the 

Hub soon and we are looking at ways 

the school can develop some  exciting 

links with Nepal and the school that 

Roy   supports. 
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Dates for the diary (remember to look at the website for more  information!!!) 

14 January — Year 11 Mock exams start  

29/30 January — Activate (reception — year 3) parents evening  

31 January — year 7 parents evening 

4 February — Community Curriculum Week/HPV vaccination year 8 

5/6 February — Advance (year 4-6) parents evening  

15 February — Moreton Hall careers fayre — year 11 

18-22 February — Half term 

28 February — additional targeted year 11 parents evening 

1 March — St Martins Careers morning for year 9, 10 and 11 

4 March — year 9 exams start 

14 March — Option evening for year 9 

28 March — year 8 parents evening 

11 April — school finishes for Easter 

Having a sort out to make room for all those Christmas Presents? Our Hub library 

would be very grateful for any donations of books, suitable for any age group. 

Please drop off with reception, class teacher or tutor. 
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More than 5,000 visitors flock to  

BBC Antiques Roadshow 
  

       

As temperatures soared, visitors flooded to the Grade I listed house and garden 

bringing their family treasures. 

No kidding! The Royal Welsh Fusiliers kicked off the BBC event in the morning 

bringing their mascot - Llywelyn, the goat.   

One of the day’s highlights was seeing Fiona Bruce cycling a replica Penny      

Farthing in the picturesque garden.  

Volunteers made a huge difference and Fiona Bruce met National Trust’s oldest 

volunteer, Joan Capel, who turned 100 in January. 

More than one hundred volunteers helped make a difference at the BBC event in    

Wrexham, working to ensure visitors enjoyed a day out to remember.  

As the BBC publicist for the show, Pamela Parkes said: ‘It was a memorable day at 

Erddig.  Thousands of people came along and brought some fantastic treasures and 

family memorabilia.  We filmed enough to make two very special programmes from 

Erddig which should be broadcast at some point early next year.”  

Forty five volunteers donned red sashes and straw boaters working in a variety of roles 

to support the production.  A further twenty were out in the car park helping Erddig’s 

ranger team and the rest supported Erddig’s catering, garden, visitor welcome and  

fundraising efforts.  Erddig’s bookshop volunteers had a busy day and Joan Capel, the 

National Trust’s oldest volunteer, enjoyed meeting Fiona Bruce on the day.  

Jamie Watson, Erddig general manager, said: "It has been wonderful working with the 

BBC on one of the country's best-loved TV programmes. 

"It has been a fantastic opportunity to showcase the property and I must say a huge 

thank you to our team of staff and over a hundred volunteers who've helped make the 

day a success." 

The day’s more unusual visitors included the mascot for the Royal Welsh Fusiliers, a 

goat named Llywelyn and a bird of prey!  

Llywelyn took centre stage to launch the event by leading the queue of waiting visitors to 

the main reception to the Roadshow as the show’s signature tune resounded around the 

garden walls. 

One of the highlights of the day was when a daring Fiona Bruce decided to cycle, as the 

Yorkes once did, on a replica Penny Farthing along the top path in the garden. Simon  
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Morris of Mr Phoebus Penny Farthing experience was on hand to set Fiona on her way, 

watched by hundreds of people in the crowd, luckily the ride went without a hitch! 

The day saw some extraordinary things pulled out of bags/trolleys/bits of newspaper/

suitcases/boats - and this year even a painting with a goat! 

The show’s experts had the opportunity to see an exciting array of treasures, including 

a leather jacket worn by Daniel Craig during filming as James Bond and two sketches 

by Wales’ most famous artist Kyffin Williams.  The day also saw a signed personalised 

letter from Elvis Presley and a Victorian rowing machine. 

Soaring temperatures meant that the event organisers changed the queue route to run 

between the garden’s pleached limes, offering much-needed shade.  The art of  

pleaching, or training trees to create a wall for shade, was popular in the 17
th
 and 18

th
 

Century.  The garden team set up free water points along the lime trees to keep visitors 

hydrated. 

National Trust operational risk consultant, Nick Howells – who volunteered to help the 

Erddig team on the day said: 

“The garden team has been working around the clock to prevent the summer bedding 

scheme from wilting in the sunshine.   

For the Antiques Roadshow, we were all working to prevent visitors from wilting. 

I refilled the forty litre water carrier that I was using twenty five times, that’s one      

thousand litres of water!” 

Visitor Welcome Assistant Sharon Laurence was busy on the day promoting Erddig’s 

apple harvest event by offering visitors apples for the journey home.  She managed to 

have a chat to Fiona Bruce, who took an apple as she was leaving. 

Sharon said: 

“It was a fantastic day and I was so proud to be part of it. I got to meet a goat, a solider 

and a celebrity! 

As Fiona was leaving and took an apple for her journey home, I asked her what she 

thought of Erddig. 

She said it was her second visit and that it was an absolutely beautiful place and all the 

staff were so happy, kind and helpful. I can’t argue with that.” 

A picturesque country house Erddig, on the 

Welsh borders, dates back to the 17th   

century. The last owner, Philip Yorke III    

inherited a crumbling Erddig on the death of 

his brother Simon.  Neither brother had 

married, so Philip began negotiations to   

entrust Erddig to the National Trust.  The 

National Trust took ownership in 1973 and 

began a four-year period of restoration, 

opening again in 1977. 
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Rainbows  is for girls aged five to seven. 

Rainbows learn by doing - they get their hands dirty, do sports, art and crafts and 

play games.  

Why not bring your daughter along to St Martins Rainbows every Monday 6pm till 

7pm.                                

Phone Heather 01691778598-mob 07854799058                                               

 Or for more info visit  girlguiding.org.uk 

IS ST MARTINS A GOOD PLACE TO LIVE? 

We asked this question a few issues back because we had received several items from 

readers telling us that it was and asking us to publicise the good things about our   

community..  While we do not normally publish items without a name attached, in this 

case we are pleased to print the following item received from a reader who prefers to 

remain anonymous. 

Yes!  A few weeks before Christmas on Ellesmere Road my grandson, who was in his 
pushchair, dropped a favourite soft toy, on his way home with his father.  A very kind 
lady saw the toy, picked it up and took it to her house to dry off, later posting the find on 
St Martins Facebook page. 
 

Meanwhile my grandson was upset because he hadn’t his toy to take to bed.  However, 
his auntie saw the post and recognising the toy contacted my daughter.  Realising it 
was the lost toy, my daughter and son-in-law messaged the lady, who promptly took 
the toy round to their house. 
 

My grandson was thrilled to be reunited with the toy and my daughter and son-in-law 
are extremely grateful to the lady who found the toy. 
 

Do you have a story that demonstrates the best about St Martins 
and it’s people?  If you do, please share it with us, so that we can 
tell the rest of the community. 

 



 7 

 

UNLOCK4U24              

LOCKSMITHS 
UPVC, UPGRADES, NEW FIT 

KEVIN  
07805 864 669 

(24HR) 

3 Parishes Wildlife Group 

Covering the parishes of Weston Rhyn, St Martins, Gobowen & Selattyn and the       

surrounding area. 

We are looking forward to taking the group on into 2019 with an exciting and diverse 

programme.  All are welcome to join us at any of our meetings on the third Thursday of 

the month  at 7.30pm – where there will be tea and coffee – just £2 donation. 

Gobowen – at the Pavilion.  

Weston Rhyn (NEW VENUE) Moreton Hall School (Science Block) 

St  Martins (NEW VENUE) St Martins Centre. 

For further information – contact Polly on 01691 239087 – mb 07938693561 

Programme 2019 

Jan 17
th
 Alex Grant – Work of the SWT – Love your Magnificent Severn – Gobowen 

Feb 21
st
 – Mandy Cartwright – Newts – Weston Rhyn 

March 21
st
 Leo Smith – Lapwings and Curlews – (2018 survey) – St Martins 

April 18
th
 – TBC – Gobowen 

May 16
th
 – Lee Fraser – Special Wildlife sites in Shropshire – Weston Rhyn 

June 20
th
 – Will Hawkes – Wild Pollinators – St Martins  

July 18
th  

–
 
Neil Graham – Ifton Meadows 

Aug – no meeting  

Sept 19
th
 – Stephen Lewis – Restoration of Press Heath Common  

   & Silver-studded blue butterfly – Weston Rhyn 

Oct 17
th
 – Sarah Gibson – Swifts and Us – St Martins  
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SUDOKU 

Here’s a great picture for you  
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Moreton Hall’s Lacrosse Teacher Named  

England World Cup Coach 
 

 

Hollie Harrington, Head of First Team Lacrosse at Moreton Hall School in Oswestry, has 

now been named as one of the coaches who will lead England in the Under 19 World 

Cup Tournament this summer.  
 

Hollie commented: “I am so excited about taking the girls on this journey. We have a 

fantastically talented squad who have made outstanding progress over the last four 

years. I am looking forward to watching them perform on the world stage.” 
 

Multiple training games against university and club teams will take place in preparation 

for the tournament. In addition, the team will tour America, the birthplace of lacrosse, in 

April. 
 

Hollie will be the coach for the midfield and centre draw, an area she specialises in  

having played centre for England in the World Cup 8 years ago. 
 

England World Cup Squad member Milly Home added: “Miss Harrington is such a great 

coach at the high performance level. Her people skills, knowledge and love of the game 

are perfect for her new role as ‘World Cup Midfield Coach’.  
 

She is respected and adored by all the Under 19 England Squad players. Everyone 

was so happy when she was announced and knew she deserved it.” 
 

The Lacrosse World Cup will take place from 1st to the 10th August in Peterborough, 

Canada. 
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ST MARTINS YOUTHIE 

St Martins Centre, SY11 3AY 

 

FREE MUSIC EVENINGS 

Friday February 1
st:

 TAIKO DRUMMING  

Friday February 8
th
: SAMBA DRUMMING 

Friday February 15
th
: VALENTINE SILENT DISCO!  

FREE entry to all year 6 and older. 

 

 
 

In partnership with 

 

WINTER WARM UP 

Come in out of the cold for toast & Hot Chocolate. 

FREE sessions in MARCH 

Try our NEW Games console. 
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DECEMBER Report 
 

On 3rd December St Martins W.I held a joint Carol Service at St 
Martins Church with Gobowen, West Felton and Whittington 
W.I.s  Our collection went to the charity Cry for Matthew Fund. 

 

On 4th December President Shirley Willis welcomed members and a number of their friends 
to a Christmas Meal at The Keys, St Martins.  We had a short meeting and then we announced 
the winners of the Competition Cup and the Exhibition Cup.  Competition Secretary Barbara 
Aston present the Exhibition cup to winner Shirley Willis.  She presented the Competition cup 
to winner Helen Williams.  President Shirley Willis then presented a voucher to Myfanwy    
Dulson in recognition of being a member of the W.I. for 50 years.  We also said goodbye and 
wished good luck to Sheila Buchanan who is leaving the village.  We all then thoroughly        
enjoyed a lovely meal. We had a quiz and a raffle and the proceeds of the raffle are to be     
donated to The Severn Hospice which has been chosen as our charity for 2019.   

JANUARY 2019 MEETING 
 

At our meeting on 8th January President Shirley Willis welcomed everyone and wished us all a 
Happy New Year.  We had one visitor.  We sang Jerusalem and then had a short business 
meeting.  We then welcomed our speaker Pam Hillier who is a volunteer controller for the 
Shropshire, Staffordshire, Cheshire Blood Bikes charity, or SSC Bloodbikes for short.  She gave a 
talk with slides.  This charity transports for free by motorbike, blood and blood products, human 
breast milk, medicines, and takes samples to and from laboratory for testing when any of these 
are needed in an emergency.  I was very surprised to learn that they rely entirely on voluntary 
staff and have no money from the NHS or government.  The bikes alone cost £13,000 each and 
this plus the fuel, insurance and tax takes most of their budget.  The bikers provide all their own 
clothing, helmets etc.  The controllers work the telephone from their own home thus keeping 
overheads to a minimum.  The Orthopaedic Hospital benefits from this service but she tells us 
there are no bikers from our local area volunteering at the moment!  She was thanked on our 
behalf by Angela Ree.  We then had a short presentation from President Shirley Willis about the 
history of the W.I. movement that she gave at the Qube late last year for their Oswestry's Home 
Front Heroines and Wilfred Owen centenary celebration.  She was thanked by Helen Williams.  
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01691772413 
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Three Parishes Community Wildlife Group 

Covering the parishes of 

 Weston Rhyn, St Martins, Gobowen & Selattyn and the surrounding area. 

 

The group met on 17th January – at The Pavilion, Gobowen 

The first meet of the New Year was a delightful visual trip down the    

River Severn from its source at north eastern slopes of Plynlimon, the 

highest point of the Cambrian Mountains in Wales, to Gloucester Docks. 

The entertaining talk on the project of ‘Love Your Magnificent Severn’ 

was delivered by Alex Grant, a trustee of Shropshire Wildlife Trust, who 

was one of the canoeist’s, launching the project three years ago by    

paddling the length of the river – holding ‘River Shows’ at various points 

en-route. 

Alex also gave an update on how the project has been delivered in the following two years and 

planning for 2019 and on various other projects the Wildlife Trust are undertaking. 

Meetings are the third Thursday of the month at 7.30pm – and there will be tea and coffee – 

just £2 donation. 

Next meeting is on Feb 

21st with a talk on Newts 

by Mandy Cartwright.  

This will be at a new     

venue – the Science Block, 

Moreton Hall School.  Take 

the entrance to the school 

off Station Rd, Weston 

Rhyn (near the level   

crossing) and the Science 

Block is opposite the car 

park. 

All are welcome. 

For further information – 

contact Polly on 01691 

239087 – mb 

07938693561 

Alex Grant 

Course of the  

River Severn 
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DEBORAH SHAW 
 

Foot Health Practitioner 
 

I have over 15 years of experience in 
providing foot care services and am a 
member of the Accredited Register of 

Foot Health Practitioners 
 

For a professional and friendly          
service in the comfort of your own 
home, helping you with: - 

 

 Nail care 

 Corns/Hard skin 

 Fungal infections  

Please call me for an appointment:- 

01691 777130 

 

Huw Manford 
Trees & Gardens 

 

 Hedge Trimming 
 Tree Surgery 
 Landscaping 
 Fencing 
 Micro Digger & Operator  

Fully Insured 

Contact:  
07803 957681  
 01691 778566 

 
PENTRE NURSERY 

Glyn Morlas Lane,  St Martins 

Tel:  01691 772475                                  

Mobile: 07759 163 865 
 

Heathers, Conifers, Shrubs 

Perennials, Roses, Fruit Trees 

Summer Bedding Plants 

Hanging Baskets 

 

Compost, Bark, Manure 

Weed Suppressant Membrane, 
 

OPEN 9 - 5 EVERYDAY 

Glanywern Farm  

Catering 

Catering for any Event 

 Dinner Parties 

 Drop Offs 

 Hot and Cold Buffets  

 Corporate Events       

 Funerals/Christenings  
 

Call Claire for a free quote  
07895 907 953 

Or Email 
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Chartered  

Accountants 

and 

Business  

Advisers 

Offices at: Ellesmere, Oswestry,  

and Llangollen  

Telephone: 01691 622098 

e-mail: partners@morriscook.co.uk 

www.morriscook.co.uk 

 

Business Support  
Programme 
 
Management Accounts 
 
Payroll Services 
 
Auditing 
 
Tax Planning 
 
Business Start Ups 
 
Accounts Preparation 
 
SAGE software sales and 
support 
 
Financial Services 

 

Handy Mac Home  
Improvements 

Local time-served tradesman 

Joinery 

Plumbing Tiling 

Painting 

Decorating 

Small Electrical 

Kitchen Fitting, new door and window fitting,  ward-

robe fits, cupboards, shelving, new taps,   new sinks 

fitted, tap washers, tap seating, new  toilet, bath-

room refurbish, new showers, wet    walling, extra 

rads, interior and exterior painting, wallpapering, 

wall and floor tiling, extra sockets, etc. etc. 

Holland Drive, St Martins 

07738 353 873 

Formally an Angus Reputable Trader 

http://www.referenceline.com/tradingstandards/angus 

Answers from page 4 

1 Shane Warne 

2 Halloween 

3 Pear 

4 Virat Kohli 

5 Trousers 

6 Sierra Leone 

7 Geoffrey Boycott (someone 
likes Geoffrey?) 

8 Five 

9 Mount Everest 

10 20 bore Shotgun 

mailto:partners@morriscook.co.uk
http://www.morriscook.co.uk/
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Three Parishes Means Business 

 

 

Our project to support local businesses has some exciting new developments but we’re 

still looking for ideas and suggestions from local people about how we can best support 

local businesses.   

This is what’s coming up in early 2019: 

Promoting local businesses – Keep an eye on our facebook page, 

@3PBigLocal, each Wednesday morning and add your business in the 

comments on the business post to promote your business. 
 

Co-working space – This free service continues at Gobowen Central        

Library and hub on the 1st and 3rd Tuesday of each month and is open to 

anyone who lives or works in the Three Parishes Big Local area.    

 A Co-working space is where people who usually work at home, or on 

their own, can occasionally come together and work in a shared space 

with others.   
 

The next dates are 5th and 19th February, and 5th and 19th March.  Wi-fi,  

parking, tea, coffee and biscuits all provided.   Booking is not essential but 

it does help us to know how many people to expect.   Please get in touch 

for more information.   
 

Free places on training courses at Qube in Oswestry - We have            

arranged a limited number of free places for people who live or work in our 

area on the training courses listed below.  Please get in touch for more    

information or to book a free place. 
 

Starting up and running a business.  This is a 9 week course covering    

legal structure, funding, finances, book-keeping, market research and  

pensions. Monday 28 January  7pm-9pm and the same time and day for 

the following 8 weeks. 
 

Using computers for work.  Computer skills in Word, Excel, PowerPoint 

and Publisher.  Thursday 7th March 2:30pm – 4pm 
 

Contracts of employment 

Thursday 11th April 9:30am – 4:30pm 

.   Find us on Facebook and Twitter on 3PBigLocal 
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   Christmas Tree 

Free poster design training for clubs and community groups 

We have been approach by representatives from local clubs and community groups for 

help with learning how to create simple but effective posters. Please contact us if you 

would like to book a place on this training.  Course details and venue are: 

Thursday 7
th
 March 10:00 – 12:30pm at Qube, Oswald Road, Oswestry 

Three Parishes Big Local 

 Drop-ins 

We are trialling drop-in sessions at St Martins       

Village Centre.  Come and see us if you have any 

questions about Three Parishes Big Local, would 

like to discuss funding for a project or activity or if 

you have an idea for something that we might be 

able to help with.     

Drop- in sessions will be every Wednesday from 10am until 2pm. 

 

Want to keep up with 3 Parishes Big Local news? Contact Bridget or Paula at 

Three Parishes Big Local on 01691 656882 or at info@big-local.org 
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PANEL-FIX 

Motor Body Repair Specialists 

Tel: 01691 777555 / 778209 

 

Darrell & Lee Cooke 

Unit 1b St Martins Business Park 

Ellesmere Road 

St Martins 

Oswestry 

Shropshire 

SY11 3BE 

 

We have installed a new modern spray bake  

oven in our new premises, offering a high quality 

finish.  

Also, we refurbish and weld plastic bumpers 

 

OIL BOILER 

Service and Repairs 

 

Specialising in 

 Servicing,  

 Breakdowns 

 Maintenance  
 

On all Oil Fired Boilers 

OFTEC QUALIFIED 

Call now for prompt service 

#Stuart Jones 

01691 682480    -    07940 757503 

 

  

Dean Lewis 
St Martins 

 

PLUMBING & HEATING 

Installation & Servicing 

Central Heating Systems 

Boilers 

Bathrooms & Showers 

Washing Machines etc 

All Work Guaranteed 

 

TEL: 01691 777408 

MOBILE: 07808 909482 


